

Brian Ball Lyndon Furniture 1135 Industrial Park Saint Johnsbury, VT August 29, 2016

Grant Spates Spates Construction PO Box 860 Derby, VT 05829

Dear Grant:

With our expansion project now completed, I wanted to take a moment to thank you and your team for the exceptional job Spates Construction has done for Lyndon Furniture. The organization, efficiency, and dedication to our expansion were second to none - we appreciate the effort put in by Oscar, Amy and yourself to insure a great outcome!

Lyndon Furniture will most assuredly looks to Spates again for future projects, and will highly recommend you to anyone looking to build.

Sincerely,

Brian Ball

Vice President

Brin Boly